
 
 

Tonight; Apprentice-Trainee of the Year Presentation, Partners’ Night 
QR code checker: Jonathan Benyei and Phil Brown 

If a member nominated for a duty is unable to fulfil this function, or DOES NOT WISH TO DO IT,  
PLEASE arrange a replacement and let the Bulletin editor know. 

 
 

Future Programs:    
 

8 June; NO MEETING 
 

9 June: Wednesday 
Shoalhaven Emergency Services 
Community Services Awards (SESCA), at the 
DLC, 6:00 for 6:30pm. Partners’ Night 
Numbers needed. 
RSVP 1 June 2021 
QR code checker: Simon Brown and Beck 
Cameron 
 

15 June; TBA 
QR code checker: Murry Conran and Dom 
Fondacaro 
 

22 June; Monica Mudge, Community Hub 
QR code checker: Tony Fondacaro and Louise 
Garrett 
 

29 June; NO MEETING 
 

30 June: Club Changeover dinner, 
Wednesday 
6:00 for 6:30pm - Partners and Friends’ Night 
Mollymook Bowling Club, $45 per person, 3 
course meal. 
Numbers needed, by 23 June. 
QR code checker: John Goggins and Susan Hewitt 
 
 
 

 
 
 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 

25 May 2021 Meeting; 
 

President Leonie Smith welcomed Meredith Jaffe (Author and local Co-Ordinator of “StoryFest”) as 
well as Past Member PP Tom Law. 
Leonie thanked all those who made the Swap Meeting last Sunday successful, especially John Payne. It 
was suggested (by John Hozack) that Rotary write to Council on the poor standard of the Showground 
Kitchen which is in dire need of an upgrade. 
An appeal was made for more members to attend the “Shoalhaven Emergency Services Award” night 
hosted by our Club. 
Reported that $8,500.00 had been donated to SES. 
Leonie has invited VIPs to the Changeover Dinner on 30th June. 
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 June is Rotary’s Fellowships Month  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar  
9 June Wed  Rotary Emergency Services 

Community Awards at DLC 
19 June Sat Dinner at the Golf Club 

21 June Mon Combined Board Meeting 

26 June Sat District Changeover, 
Young 

30 June Wed 

Club Changeover 
Mollymook Bowling Club 
$45/person,  
3 course meal 

24 Jul Sat Bunnings’ BBQ 
14-15 Aug  MUNA 

24 Aug Tues Area Governor’s Visit 
Sept Sat Bunnings’ BBQ 

20 Oct Wed Dream Cricket, Milton PS, 
Ulladulla PS, Budawang SS 

Nov Sat Bunnings’ BBQ 
13 Nov Sat BOF Princess Ball 

12-14 Nov  RYPEN Wagga 
8-14 Jan  RYLA 

18-20 Mar   District Conference, Temora 
5 Apr Tues Area Governor’s Visit 

Birthdays: 1 June; Tony Fondacaro, 3 June; Denise Hodge. 
Anniversaries:  None this week. 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516,  
edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au by NOON on Monday.  

If your attendance is in doubt, please apologise and if you turn up, the caterer will not mind extras. 

President and Directors’ reports are needed for the Changeover Bulletin by no later than 
Friday 11 June 2021. Late reports (unfortunately) will not be included in that Bulletin. 

https://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au


Directors’ reports for the Changeover Bulletin required by 11th June at the latest. 

Secretary Dale Wilford reported on a request by TAFE to nominate education needs required in the 
area and brought us up to date with” Operation Cleft” as well as the Science Forum. 

Vocational Director Bernie (Bright Shirt) Jones reported on the “Apprentice Of the Year” 
Presentation to be held in the new Rotary Year. 

Youth Report- Avril Pryor: Rotary has received 35 Applications for the Blessing of the Fleet Ball thanks 
to the efforts of Clare Nyholm, with 15 vacancies left. 
Avril attended the District Seminar. 
RYLA will be held in Jan 2020. RYPEN in November 2021. We have one female nomination for NYSF. 
Dream Cricket will be held in October. 
The Model United Assembly to be held on 14th and 15th August. 

Treasure Report-Ross Wade: the Club has made donations of $25,000.00 with $4,000.00 to still to 
be distributed. Bush Fire donations and Vouchers to a value of up to $140,000.00 have been distributed 
to fire victims with Leone to distribute up to $25,000.00 more. 
Moneys raised from the Late Dick Crouch’s Funeral donations of $700.00 to be distributed probably to 
the” Blessing of the Fleet” effort, to be confirmed by Phil Brown, Brian Morrison and Wayne Fry. 

John Payne acknowledged all the volunteers individually for their assistance in organising the Swap 
Meeting as well as Angel Fitch and Carol Monte and Rachel Martin.  
The Meeting raised $5,100.00 in Entry Fees. The Steak Bar raised $1,300.00. 

President Elect Tony Fondacaro reported that the Money Spinner raised $56.00 in 8 weeks and will 
continue to move around. Tony attended the President Elect Seminar where the message was that Rotary 
needed “lubricating”. 

Rob Powell won the Raffle (again)-tickets to Arcadia Cinema. 

  
Guest Speaker Meredith Jaffe. Meredith promoted the upcoming “StoryFest” Event in Ulladulla 
commencing Friday 18thth June, in particular the Opening Ceremony where Markus Zusak will make the 
inaugural Memorial Address to commemorate the Late Gary Evans and the Closing Lunch on Sunday 20th 
June at the Altar Bar (tickets sold out) where Richard Fidler will be the Guest speaker. 
Meredith also mentioned her newly published fiction novel “The Dressmakers of Yarrandarah Prison” 
which is in the top 10 bestselling Independent Publishers list. 
Meredith appealed for Rotarians to volunteer to assist hosting at the Event. See details on the Website.” 

Thank you, John Hozack, for the meeting’s report. 
End of Report 


